Little Green School

Year 6 Newsletter                            Summer Term 2019
Dear Parents and Carers, 

We hope you had an enjoyable Easter break and are ready for what is always a busy and emotional term! Many parents find it useful to know what will be studied during the term so that they can best support their child at home. This newsletter will provide you with the relevant information and a few reminders. 
One of our key objectives for your child in this term is to help them to become ‘secondary ready’. You can support this by encouraging them to be independent with regards to managing homework (which will become more project based) and to talk to their teachers about any issues they may have in school. 
SATs

As we are just a couple of weeks away from the end of Key Stage 2 SATs tests, we thought we would provide you with some helpful information. The tests will take place during the week of MONDAY 13TH MAY to THURSDAY 16TH MAY. There will be tests every day as follows:
	Date 
	Morning

SATs Tests

	Monday 13th
	English Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling 

	Tuesday 14th
	English Reading


	Wednesday 15th
	Maths Paper 1 - Arithmetic

Maths Paper 2 – Reasoning 

	Thursday 16th 
	Maths Paper 3 – Reasoning 




As you can see, all tests are in the morning and will take place every day from 9:00am up until lunchtime, with a break in between. 

It is essential that your child is in school every day, up to and including SAT’s week and that no appointments are made during the school day.  There is NO opportunity to take these tests at another time. If your child is ill during the week, please call the school to discuss this with Mr Roberts. Please make sure that your child arrives at school on time (no later than 8:40) so that they have time to prepare themselves before each test.

In the past, we have found the following to be useful in helping the children to do their best and feel as comfortable as possible:

· Going to bed at a reasonable hour (including the weekend before)

· Having a good breakfast

· Bringing a snack for break time

· Having a bottle of water to sip during the tests

· Having the correct equipment in school:

· A sharpener

· A good rubber

· 2 pencils

· A 30 cm plastic ruler marked in cm and mm (NOT INCHES)

· A BLUE handwriting pen 

· (If using a cartridge pen, plenty of spare cartridges)

Please check your child’s equipment as many items are noticeably missing in lessons, particularly rulers.

Your children have been working extremely hard this year to prepare for these end-of-Key-Stage tests and by working together, we can help them to achieve their best during SATs week and beyond. We have emphasised from the beginning with the children that we want to make SATs week as stress-free as possible for everyone; please do get in touch if you feel your child needs additional support to help them manage their emotions. The single message that you can give at home is to ‘try your best’’ – that’s all that we are asking the children to do.
As I am sure you are aware, we will be taking the children to Thorpe Park on June 19th as a reward for their hard work this year – thank you to those who have already returned their slips and have made payment. 
Transition 
We are developing opportunities with secondary schools in regards to transition arrangements. Our communication with secondary schools is extremely thorough. In the past week, Mr Roberts and I met with Rickmansworth School to discuss a Transition Day for ALL pupils that focusses on mental health, using Year 7 pupils to help ease children’s concerns about secondary school. More information will be available soon. 
Reminders
We do not allow any jewellery other than small studded earrings. Please ensure these are plain.
Nail varnish, transfer tattoos and hair gel/wax are also not permitted.

Long hair should be tied up at all times with a discrete hair tie/ band of a plain colour.
Lost property accumulates very rapidly in school. Please ensure that ALL clothes are named so that they can be re-united with their owners easily.
A big thank you to those of you that have emailed a baby/toddler picture for the Yearbook. I have started to put these together now but it is not too late to send in any last minute entries. Please email toddler pictures (named!) to yearsixlittlegreen@gmail.com by Friday 10th May if you want these to be included in the yearbook ‘Guess Who’ page. Please note that this email address is not monitored throughout the rest of the year so please do not use it for any other contact. 
PE/Games
PE days have changed and are now as follows:

Chestnut 
Monday and Tuesday
Cherry   
Tuesday and Thursday
Rowan   
Monday and Friday
As the weather improves, we may go outside for PE at short notice, consequently PE kits should remain in school during the week. For all PE and Games lessons children should have a change of socks, a T-shirt (the colour of the team they are in), black PE shorts and plimsolls. If it is very cold, tracksuit bottoms may be worn. The children also need a sweatshirt or tracksuit top. A spare Little Green sweatshirt is fine.

Additionally, we will be starting our annual memorial rounders tournament in the coming weeks. Details will come home about team colours but it would be excellent to have children in the correct colour top when they do. 
…and finally
If you have any queries about anything mentioned in this newsletter, or if you need to see us concerning other issues, we are happy to meet and talk with you at a mutually convenient time. Please do keep up to date on our new website; we warmly encourage comments on our blog posts. 
              Mr Hyde                                      Miss Reile                                 Miss Morris
